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Please join us at our annual

Delwood Christmas Craft Sale
Over 25 tables of Handmade products only

Saturday Nov 26, 2016   10 a.m. - 4 p.m.
For information contact Kathleen at 780-446-9236

Raffles
Door Prizes
Concession
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2016/2017 Delwood 
Community League Executive
PRESIDENT
Greg Sorenson 780.472.7864
 president@delwood.ca

VICE PRESIDENT
Administration/Civics Director
Victoria Powluk dir-civics@delwood.ca

VICE PRESIDENT – Operations
Craig Turner operations@delwood.ca

SECRETARY/
COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTOR
Carol Dragich Bishop 780.439.1235
 secretary@delwood.ca
 dir-communications@delwood.ca

TREASURER
Darlene Clark 780.475.0028
 treasurer@delwood.ca

FACILITIES DIRECTOR
Dick Nichols (res) 780.476.3221
  (cell) 780.884.3221
 dir-facilities@delwood.ca

FUNDRAISING DIRECTOR
Vacant — Needed urgently dir-fundraising@delwood.ca

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR
Charmaine Lemmen dir-membership@delwood.ca

PROGRAM DIRECTOR
Crystal Schlachter  780.910.4006
 dir-program@delwood.ca

SENIORS LIAISON DIRECTOR
Josie Palosky 780.476.7803
Karen Bademan 780.473.2925
 dir-seniorsliaison@delwood.ca

SPORTS DIRECTOR
Al Clark 780.475.0028
 dir-sports@delwood.ca

Delwood Community League
7515 Delwood Road
Edmonton, AB  T5C 3A9
views@delwood.ca
www.delwood.ca

Executive Meetings
Delwood Community League Executive 
meets the third Monday of every month 
at 6:30 p.m.

Delwood residents who have ideas to 
share or questions are welcome to 
attend a meeting or contact a member 
of the executive.

Delwood Hall Rental 
Information
Rental Public Delwood
Type Rate Resident
  Member Rate

Friday/Saturday $450 $350
Sunday $300 $200
Weekday $200 $150
Wedding Package $800 $700
(Fri 4 p.m. - Sun 4 p.m.)
Funeral Package $100 $50
Hourly Rate $40 $35

For more information on our hall, or to make a booking, 
contact our Hall Facilitator:

Chantal Chinni 780.406.9022
 hall@delwood.ca

facebook.com/DelwoodAGreatPlaceToGrow
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SENIORS
here is your opportunity to tell 
Delwood what you would like for 
the community to do for you! 

We would like to be able to serve you and put 
in place things you would like to see happen in 
Delwood.  Activities, sports, card games, craft 
sale and baking sales, exercise classes, senior 
dances, group activities, etc.
   
If you have any ideas or suggestions on what 
you would like to see happen in the Delwood 
Community let us know. It could be anything that 
is of interest to you and your friends. 

Please contact your
Delwood Seniors Liaison Directors
Karen Bademan or Josie Palosky
at 780-473-2925 at 780-476-7803
Please leave a message if there’s no answer. Thank- you!
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Delwood Community League

MEMBERSHIPS
Did you know for $25 a household you will get all of the following?

• Discounts on Delwood Sponsored Programs & Events
• Free Ice Skating
• Free Delwood Community Swims at O’Leary and Londonderry Pool
• Discount on Delwood Hall Rentals
• Discounts on Table/Booth Rents at our Events
• Present your membership card at any one of the City of Edmonton’s sports and fi tness facilities and get 

these discounts:
• Annual Pass — 10% discount on Adult, Family, Child, and Youth/Senior Annual Passes
• Multi Admission Pass — 10% discount on our already discounted multi admission pass (10+ visits)
•  Continuous Monthly Pass — 10% discount off an on-going monthly membership pass using our 

convenient Pre-Authorized Debit Program.

• Discounts with some of our local businesses

Contact Charmaine Lemmen, Membership Director at dir-membership@delwood.ca
Memberships can also be purchased at Soccer Registration or online at www.efcl.org/Store/PurchaseLeagueMembership

Adult Supervised with Red Cross Licensed Babysitters!

Your children attend the dance while you get some Christmas 
shopping done! Or stay as a family and have some fun.

All Chidren are to be signed in and out.

For more information,
email

hall@delwood.ca

DJ on site
Children’s 

Raffle Table
Concession
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Music Teacher registered with ARMTA
(Registered Music Teachers Association) 
accepting students in my home studio for Fall lessons. 

I teach piano — Beginner to Advanced — and 
all corresponding theoretical subjects.

For further information, please contact Carol MacKinnon-Hagan
at 780-722-5253 or 780-473-1747

For more information 
or to register call 
780-238-KICK(5425) 
or visit us online at 
www.premierma.net

Karate is for ALL AGES!
Karate is not only a great way to improve your fitness, it also teaches 
focus, self-confidence, better learning habits, leadership skills and 
much more. Classes will be held on Tuesday and Thursday at 
Delwood Community Centre (7515 Delwood Road). JOIN TODAY!

BEGINNERS WELCOME!

Little Dragons ONLY $50/month  • Kids & Adults ONLY $60/month

START TODAY   — FIRST CLASS IS FREE! Ask about our family discounts!

Little Dragons Program
Ages 3 - 5
• Learn Karate through fun and games
• Achieve better focus and attention skills
• Learn street proofing skills

Adult Classes
Ages 15+
• Training fit to your needs
• Great exercise through high energy classes
• Good stress reliever

Little Dragons 5:30 - 6 p.m.

Kid’s White - Yellow 6 - 6:45 p.m.

Kid’s Orange - Brown 6:45 - 7:30 p.m.

BBM Class 7:30 - 8:15 p.m.

Adult Class 8:15 - 9 p.m.

Kid’s Classes
Ages 6 - 14
• This program teaches focus, discipline and better learning 
habits through routines

• Gain leadership skills through teamwork exercises
• Acquire confidence through self defense

Schedule — Tuesday/Thursday

Delwood 
Hall 

Renovation 
Update

Thanks to everyone that came out to the Special General 
Meeting on Sept 28. At this meeting the membership of 
Delwood Community League voted on an updated budget 
of $450,000 subject to grants from the province and the city. 

The new budget is a big commitment. Because of the 
deadlines for these grants, the Delwood Executive has 
postponed the construction until the spring and 
summer of 2018.
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Delwood Fall Festival was held on Sept 24 to a happy crowd of old 
and young alike. The kids enjoyed bouncy castles, bumper balls, the 
ever-popular petting zoo, and some very glittery tattoos! 

Inside the hall, everyone enjoyed the Ukrainian Dancing by 
Zorianka Ukrainian Dance group, learned about the playground, 
and bought their Community League memberships. The hall was 
hopping with the Kolymenka when many joined in.

Delwood Fall Festival also had a new, and very popular pie-
making contest - with 8 contestants of all ages. An enthusiastic 
panel of judges took their job very seriously as they scored 

the pies for pastry and filling. Thanks to Jack Geldart (Delwood 
Elementary principal), Cynthia Wosnack (St. Vladimir’s Catholic 
Elementary principal), Chris Nielsen (Edmonton-Decore MLA), and 
Greg Sorenson (Delwood Community League president) for their 
thoughtful and enthusiastic work. Congratulations to our three 
winners who took home some great prizes. The remaining pieces 
made an impromptu fundraiser for the Playground fund.

Thanks to the many volunteers that make this annual event happen. 

Please consider joining the Delwood Fall Festival committee for next 
year, as we would like it to be extra special with Canada’s 150th 
Birthday! 

For more information email info@delwood.ca or call Greg at 
780.472.7864.
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Real Estate and
Property Management

Family Owned and Operated Business Since 1979

780.478.5381
7308 Delwood Road

Edmonton, AB T5C 3A7

MILLIGAN REALTY LTD.
We can sell your home or rent 

your property to qualified tenants
This is not intended to solicit persons or property under contract.

Proud to be Delwood Residents since 1975

Need some extra money this winter?
Looking for people interested in snow 
removal.

Delwood residents do you need someone 
to provide snow removal this winter?
Delwood Community League is matching 
snow removal providers with people needing 
assistance in clearing snow from sidewalks 
and driveways.

Phone 780-473-2925 or 780-476-7803
Please leave a message if there is no answer.

Fundraising Director
Fundraising is an essential component to running 
our community. The funds we raise through our 
community events (e.g. craft sales, pub night, fall 
festival) help to turn the lights on and enable us to 
offer programs.

We also get funds for big projects from casinos and 
grants and we are fortunate to have other volunteers 
who coordinate these for us. We need a Fundraising 
Director to take on the “other” fundraising duties.

This person oversees the coordination of fundraising 
activities for the community. It is an essential position 
on Delwood’s Executive and we desperately need 
someone to take on this role.

If you are well organized and enjoy being part of a 
team, then this is the job for you.

For more information on these positions, contact:
Greg Sorenson
president@delwood.ca
or 780-472-7864
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Delwood’s 
New Playground 

Committee Needs
Your SUPPORT

and INPUT!

Delwood’s New Playground 
Committee
Needs Your SUPPORT and 
INPUT!

1 We want to hear from you!
Please go to https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/8SKV659
and complete the survey for us to see what you would like in the new playground

2

3

Your donations are appreciated!
It will take a lot of time & money for a new updated playground! If you woule like to donate, please 

go to https://www.gofundme.com/DELWOODPLAYGROUND
to contribute to this important project.

Email us!
For information, or to provide your 
feedback, email us at
delwoodplayground@gmail.com

The Delwood Playground Committee 
thanks you for your time and donations!

Find all 
community 

drop-in 
programs at  
edmonton.ca/ 

dropincommunity
programs  

or call 311.

Fall 
Green Shack Program
FREE Community Drop-In Recreation 

Program  

Children ages 6 – 12 can experience a variety of 
activities, crafts, cooking and more! 

 Families are welcome! 

Delwood Park 
7515 Delwood Road 

November 12th – December 8th  
Tuesday & Thursday 

4:00pm – 7:00pm 

Saturdays 
1:00pm – 5:00pm 

*All activities are outside; please ensure that you come dressed 
for the weather.* 

*Children under the age of 6 must be supervised by a parent or 
guardian.* 

Thank you to the Delwood Community League for use of 
their facility. 
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Make sure no one has an empty plate.
Donate today at ChristmasBureau.ca

Thank you to:  RingMaster Creative;  Imagine That! Photographics

accumulated and more snow is forecasted. Roads are plowed in 
this order: 

1. Highways
2. Freeways
3. Main arterial roads
4. Bus collector routes

During a major plowing event — after about 10 cm has 
accumulated on the ground — you can check plowing status 
using the interactive map at edmonton.ca/winterroads.

When will my neighbourhood roads be 
bladed?
Delwood community roads are always bladed on Tuesday, 
regardless of which day of the week the blading cycling begins.

Blading of residential roads is initiated once a snowpack of 
about 5 cm has built up. But, it doesn’t begin until highways, 
freeways, main arterial roads and bus collector routes have been 
plowed. 

Note that your neighbourhood is always bladed on the same 
day of the week, similar to garbage pickup. If blading isn’t 
fully completed on your snow day, crews will be back over the 
weekend to finish up.

When are parking bans in effect?
Parking bans can be called anytime from November 15 to March 
15 on roads with “seasonal parking ban” signs. Parking bans 
help ensure that City equipment can do the best possible job of 
clearing the roads so emergency and transit vehicles as well as 
motorists can get where they’re going. 

Parking bans are called with a minimum of eight hours notice. 
Sign up for email notifications when parking bans are declared 
at edmonton.ca/winterroads, or watch for information on the 
fronts of ETS buses, in local media, on edmonton.ca, on digital 
message boards around the city and on social media.

Together, residents and the City of Edmonton help maintain the 
best possible conditions on our roads and sidewalks all winter 
long. Learn more about safe winter travel in Edmonton by 
visiting edmonton.ca/winterroads.

No matter what the weather does, you have places to go, and 
the City of Edmonton works hard to help you get there. The City 
has a comprehensive roadway maintenance program to help 
keep traffic moving safely in the winter months. 

Read on to learn the basics of the winter road maintenance 
program, and what you can do to help keep Edmonton mobile. 

When will streets be sanded?
Sanding is the City’s first line of defense against slippery, unsafe 
roads. Streets are sanded as required to provide traction.

When will the main streets be plowed?
Plowing begins on main roads when 3 cm of snow has 

Winter Roads 101

City of Edmonton Photo



delwood.ca 11

November 2016

mviggers@royallepage.ca   www.marciaviggers.com 

Proud member of the Delwood Community for 10 years 

 Marcia Viggers 
780-340-9447 

Move With Viggers! 

mviggers@royallepage.ca   www.marciaviggers.com 

Proud member of the Delwood Community for 10 years 

 Marcia Viggers 
780-340-9447 

Move With Viggers! 

Keep Your Sidewalks Safe
Snow and ice on sidewalks is hazardous for everyone. People 
with limited mobility, seniors, children and parents with 
strollers (and even those with no mobility limitations at all) 
may be severely injured from a fall on ice or snow. 

Uncleared walkways can also make it difficult for those who 
deliver services in our city—mail carriers, meter readers, 
delivery drivers and emergency personnel—to do their jobs 
safely. In fact, each year, hospitals and doctors’ offices are 
filled with people young and old who have slipped and fallen 
on poorly maintained  sidewalks. 

What is my role?
Community Standards Bylaw 14600 requires homeowners 
and tenants to clear snow and ice from every walk and 
driveway on or beside their property. Don’t forget about any 
other properties they own, including derelict and vacant 
buildings--they may have sidewalks that need to be shovelled 
too.

Use sand or ice-melting products to start the clearing process 
if you can’t shovel immediately after a snowfall. The fine for 

failing to clear sidewalks within 48 hours of the last snowfall 
is $100, so save yourself the money and get it done!

My neighbours haven’t been 
shovelling their walk. What can I do?
If you have a concern about a neighbour’s uncleared walk:

Discuss the concern directly with your neighbour.

• Be a Snow Angel by offering to help them keep it clear if 
needed. Find out more at edmonton.ca/snowangels.

• Record the address of the violation and a description of the 
problem if you can’t resolve the problem directly with your 
neighbour.

• Call 311 or register a complaint online at edmonton.ca. 
You will be asked to provide your name, address, phone 
number and the details of your concern in case your 
testimony is required in court.*

*Complaints are accepted between November 1 and May 1, 
and only when it has not snowed for at least 48 hours.

Learn more about sidewalk snow maintenance at 
edmonton.ca/wintersidewalks

Snow in the City — Winter sidewalk maintenance
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WEEKDAYS
4:00 – 9:00 p.m.
SATURDAYS
1:00 - 9:00 p.m.
SUNDAY & HOLIDAYS
12:00 – 5:00  p.m.
CHRISTMAS BREAK (Weekdays)
2:00 – 9:00 p.m.

CHRISTMAS DAY, BOXING DAY, 
NEW YEARS DAY
Rink may be open at the discretion of 
the contractor

The opening of the rink is dependent on 
weather and finding an ice maker. +5°C 
or colder than -20°C

Concession: Hot Chocolate, 
Confectionaries, Water, Juice & More

All Delwood Community League 
Members Skate For Free
with Skate Tags on Skates

$3.00 For Non-Members
Delwood Community League 
Memberships also Sold at the 
Concession

Have A Great Winter, 
Hope To See You Out There
ENJOYING OUR COMMUNITY!

** Schedule is subject to change. Please 
check the Facebook page (facebook.com/
DelwoodAGreatPlaceToGrow) or delwood.ca.


